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 23 March 2020 

 

IMPORTANT NOTICE: SUSPENSION OF SCHOOL OPERATIONS 

& HELPING CHILDREN DURING COVID-19 

 

Dear Teachers, Parents and Board of Management Members,  

 

Notice to Suspend School Operations 

In accordance with the official statement released by the office of the Prime Minister of 

Papua New Guinea on Sunday 22nd March 2020 and shared with us from the Teacher 

Education Office at FinCorp Waigani; schools are to suspend operations effective 

immediately for 14 days until further notice in an attempt to minimise the spread of 

Coronavirus (COVID-19). 

 

KTF want to assist you in supporting your children during this time1.   

 

Ways to talk about the COVID-19 pandemic with children 

With the world-wide spread of the Coronavirus (also known as COVID-19), we are faced 

with challenging times ahead. As the community conversation regarding COVID-19 

increases, our children will be overwhelmed by the large volume of information they are 

receiving from many sources.  

 

During this time of uncertainty, it is vital that adults (teachers, parents and community 

leaders) consider the safety of our children and ensure children are feeling secure, confident 

and well equipped with correct information to keep themselves safe.  

 

Help children remain calm 

Children in our communities look up to us for comfort and security with all aspects of life. 

With uncertain times ahead due to the global spread of COVID-19, adults need to protect 

children and reassure them regarding what is happening around them and in the world 

today. We need to check how children are feeling and talk to them about what they are 

hearing and assure them to keep positive and practice good hygiene to stay healthy and 

safe.  

 

As adults, we need to first exercise calmness and control any fear about the COVID-19 virus. 

As we learn about the global situation, do not panic and pay attention to information from 

relevant authorities and departments and follow their advice. We must play a supporting 

 
1 Many of these suggestions were originally published in an article by Jasmine Green. Our thanks for sharing. 
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role in our families and be role models for our children in the way we behave, talk and 

interact with one and other so our children can behave responsibly and better respond to 

the situation.  

 

Focus on facts about COVID-19 suitable for children 

With much information being circulated within communities during these uncertain times, 

our children will certainly become confused and they can be easily misled about the COVID-

19 pandemic. It is therefore necessary and our duty of care to share facts with children. 

 

Start by asking your children what they already know about COVID-19 and listen to their 

response. This provides the opportunity to clarify any misunderstandings they may have. 

 

COVID-19 FACTS FROM THE WORLD HEALTH ORGANISATION (WHO) 

“Coronavirus disease (COVID-19) is an infectious disease caused by a newly discovered 

coronavirus. 

 

Most people infected with the COVID-19 virus will experience mild to moderate 

respiratory illness and recover without requiring special treatment.  Older people, and 

those with underlying medical problems like cardiovascular disease, diabetes, chronic 

respiratory disease, and cancer are more likely to develop serious illness. 

 

The best way to prevent and slow down transmission is to be well informed about the 

COVID-19 virus, the disease it causes and how it spreads. Protect yourself and others 

from infection by washing your hands or using an alcohol-based rub frequently and not 

touching your face.   

 

The COVID-19 virus spreads primarily through droplets of saliva or discharge from the 

nose when an infected person coughs or sneezes, so it’s important that you also practice 

respiratory etiquette (for example, by coughing into a flexed elbow). 

 

At this time there are no specific vaccines or treatments for COVID-19. However, there 

are many ongoing clinical trials evaluating potential treatments. WHO will continue to 

provide updated information as soon as clinical findings become available”. 

 

For more information - https://www.who.int/health-topics/coronavirus#tab=tab_1  

 

Encourage healthy practices 

Assure children that they can reduce risks when they take responsibility for their health and 

https://www.who.int/health-topics/coronavirus#tab=tab_1
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practice good hygiene habits. Please help them to understand the facts about the virus 

outlined above.  

 
 

Let’s help our children and families by encouraging the following hygiene practices:   

1. Wash your hands often with soap for 20 seconds after using the toilet, touching 
shared things, playing and before eating.  

2. Practice social distancing - keep 1.5 metres away from other people, refrain from 
touching one another and avoid large gatherings such as marketplaces, sports fields, 
church gatherings etc. 

3. Eat your fruits and vegetables to keep your immune system healthy. 
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4. Drink lots of water to keep hydrated. 

5. If you have any cold or flu-like symptoms, particularly a dry cough, sore throat and 
fever or chills, cover your face with a mask or scarf to stop the spread of virus. 
Report your symptoms immediately to your local health worker for advice or self-
isolate from families and friends by staying home in your room for 14 days. 

6. Never touch your face with unclean hands. 
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Keeping children at home and occupied with learning 

With the immediate closure of all schools, parents need to take responsibility for the safety 

of their children by involving them with meaningful life-skills such as showing them how to 

make things that would be used at home. These could include:  

• Fixing furniture (how to use the hammer or tools safely). 

• Weaving roof thatches – talk about patterns used, number of rows to weave to cover 

a surface area. 

• Sewing bilums – talk about colour choices, patterns used, length of bilum and what 

will it be used for. 

• Making gardens and showing them how to correctly grow certain food for specific 

months of the calendar year, how to make proper gardens considering weather 

conditions and distances of planting crops, etc.  

• Encourage children to read their school notes and revised work. 

• Encourage children to read books they have and discuss the stories with their 

families. 

• Share legends or tumbuna stories with children and ask them to write the stories 

and share with teacher who can share it with KTF when they submit their quarterly 

school reports.  

• Ask children to count the number of vegetables harvested each time they go to the 

garden and draw up picture graphs to represent the types of food harvested each 

week. They can then share the information with teacher and KTF when they return 

to school. 

 

We hope this helps you and the children in your family and community at this challenging 
time. 
  
Stay safe everybody, we’re all in this together and we will get through this together. 
 

Warm regards, 

Dr Genevieve Nelson 

CEO, KTF 
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